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Dear Parents 
 

Today is the last day of Term One. Today is also Holy Thursday. Throughout the week the children 
have had the opportunity to become immersed in the spirit of the Lenten Journey as we head towards 
Holy Week. All around the school, special prayer focuses have been arranged symbolizing the events 
of Palm Sunday, Holy Thursday, the Agony in the Garden and Good Friday. The children experienced 
the humility of a King entering Jerusalem on a donkey and the excitement of the people of his day. 
They sat at a table set for Christ and his apostles just like that on Holy Thursday when Jesus told his 
friends what was going to happen and the special gift he would leave them. They reflected with  
seriousness when Jesus prayed in the Garden of Gethsemane and  the day that our Lord Jesus Christ 
was crucified on the cross on what we know as Good Friday.  
 

All these events are commemorated by Christians all around the world in many and varied ways.  
During the time of Lent, we are encouraged to pause a little; to reflect on our lives. My parish priest 
one Sunday compared Lent  to Jesusô time in the desert. Imagine being all alone, as in a desert; no 
noise, no distractions, no rush, no work, no time pressures, just time to think and be. Just like in a  
symbolic desert Lent provides us with the opportunity to keep our eyes fixed on God, to listen to Godôs 
word, to see the God in others, to find the God in unusual places, to Stop, Look and Listen in ways we 
rarely have time to do.. Lent is a time when we can  free ourselves from  our own distractions and 
wishes by attending to our spiritual needs. We can do this by attending mass regularly and praying  
often. I pray that you have been able to do this for yourselves and as a family this Lent.   
 

May I encourage you to get involved in the Holy Week events in your local parish or at St Patrickôs  
Cathedral. Please find the times below. I wish you and your family all the blessings of this very special 
Church season. 
 

God Bless you and your family 

Bernadette Fabri 

Principal 

Holy Thursday, 2nd April  

7:30 pm Solemn Mass of the Lordôs Supper, mandatum & Procession to Altar of Repose 

 

Good Friday, 3rd April  

9.30am Sung Lauds (Morning Prayer) led by cantors. 

10:00 am Stations of the Cross 

3:00 pm Solemn Commemoration of the Lordôs Passion 

10.30pm 'WALK AND TALK WITH THE LORD' GOOD FRIDAY NIGHT WALK - from Blacktown to Parramatta. 

  

Holy Saturday, 4th April  

   7: 00 pm The Easter Vigil in the Holy Night 

  

Easter Sunday, 5th April  

Mass as usual at 8am, 9.30am, 6pm.11am ð Solemn Mass of the Resurrection (Cathedral Choir) 
  



O God,  

grant that whatever good things I have, I may share generously with those who have not, and 

that whatever good things I do not have, I may request humbly from those who do. Plant deep 

in me, Lord, all the virtues, that I might be devout in divine matters, discerning in human affairs, 

and burdensome to no one in fulfilling my own needs. Order me inwardly through a good life 

that I might do what is right and what will be meritorious for me and a good example for others. 

- St. Thomas Aquinas 

CONGRATULATIONS  

Congratulations to four of our teachers; Ms Jemma Di Marco, Ms Tiffany Perry, 
Ms Alyssa Onorato and Mrs Jenny Warn who were inducted into Catholic  
Education Diocese of Parramatta a few weeks ago. These staff members joined 
hundreds of teachers across the diocese to receive a special blessing from  
Diocesan Administrator, the Very Reverend Father Peter Williams, at the annual 
Education Mass. At this mass representative students from all schools  processed 
in, carrying their school banner. This served to remind all teachers present that 
students are at the heart of our work and that in partnership with their families 
schools must always keep the best interest of our children at the centre. A special 
thank you is extended to one of our school captains Clarissa Guino for accepting 
the role of representing our student body. You certainly did us proud. 

Holy Week 

This week our students have had the opportunity to reflect on the events leading to the death and resurrection of 

Jesus. Using the Gospel readings they have been encouraged to wonder about the thoughts, feelings and  

ƳƻǘƛǾŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƭŜŦǘ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘŜŘ ƻƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ǎŀŎǊƛŦƛŎŜ 

of his life on Good Friday. How joyful will be their celebration of Easter Sunday! 

hƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ нлǘƘ !ǇǊƛƭ ¸ŜŀǊ с ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƘŜ ŎǳƭƳƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ƭƛŦŜ ƻƴ 9ŀǊǘƘΣ ǘƘŜ wŜǎǳǊǊŜŎǘƛƻƴΣ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ  

morning assembly.  



Happy Birthday to the following children 
who will celebrate their birthdays in the 
following week and during the school holi-
days:  

Maria Khoury,  Naomi Faddoul,  
Samuel Shalala, Ella Abdallah, Brian Chen, 
Alan Mansour, Anthony Wehbe,  
Aaron Macadangdang, Raymond Wehbe, 
Christian Golossian, Joshua Romanos,  
Sophia Lorenzo, Tara DiChio 

WORKING 
BEE  

 
Sean McIntosh is  

currently organizing our 
first working bee. This 

will take place in Term 2.  
Watch this Space! 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
 
Date:   1st May,2015 
Uniform   SUMMER UNIFORM 
Payment   Can now be done 
   online, cash or  
   cheque in envelope 
 
Sibling photos can be ordered online 
or an envelope can be collected from 
the school office 

Numeracy Workshop for Parents of K-2 

Early next term the Numeracy Team would like to offer a Numeracy workshop for parents of K-2  

students. This workshop will take the format of some input from the team around current practice for 

teaching mathematics and suggestions for homework followed by a variety of hands on activities. More 

details to follow next term. 

  Date:  Tuesday 28
th
  April 

  Time:  7:00pm 
  Venue:  School Library 

Student Management Update  
 
Last week a parent meeting was held to explain the school's new Behaviour  Management  policy.  Thank you to the 15  
parents who attended. At this forum we explained some new procedures that we will be putting into place from early next 
term. 
 
Towards the end of last year we introduced a Positive Incentive Reward system involving special tokens called Super  
Shamrocks. The children earn these shamrocks, as a grade when they display desirable behaviour; linked to our three core 
values of Respect, Compassion and Resilience.  Students then negotiated  a list of rewards with their teachers when  
certain tallies are earned. This has been very successful to date with many grades working towards their 4

th
 reward.  

 
At times, however, students may display undesirable behaviour, either in the classroom, or on the playground. To help  
children modify these behaviours a system will be in place so that they have a clear and procedural fair process to rely on.  
The following steps will be taken: 

 

Step One: Investigation of the behaviour and a verbal formal warning is      given. 

Step Two: If undesirable behaviour continues a time out is given. As a rule time out is usually the studentôs age 
in minutes.  

 
Step Three: If undesirable behaviour still continues a Classroom or Playground Notice will be issued and sent 

home. Classroom notice for classroom behaviours and Playground notice for playground behaviours. 
 
Step Four: If a child receives three Notices a meeting will be arranged with the parents and Assistant Principal. 

The consequence is that the child will miss out on the next whole class reward. 
 
During the week all teachers have spoken to their classes about the new procedures. Children said that they thought it was a 
fair system and they had lots of questions. If your child brings this system up with you, please reassure them that if they are 
doing the right thing there is no need for them to be concerned. The reality is the majority of students will never even receive 
a formal warning let alone a notice. It is also worthy of note that children will make mistakes and a fair and  
consistent system can help them learn to curb what is often impulsive behaviour. 
 
The Student Management presentation will be held again, during the day, early next term, for those parents who were  
unable to attend last week. 
 
Looking  forward to meeting with you 
 
Mrs Benkovich  



School holidays have come so quickly this year, can you believe we are already 
one term down! NLSC has found a new home for the upcoming April school  
holidays (7th-17th) and will be operating out of Christ the King Primary School in 
North Rocks 2151. If you are interested in booking your little superstars into our 
fun filled April clinic please contact us at nextlevelsports@live.com.au or you 
can contact David on 0423644260. Find us on Facebook for information about  
previous clinics. Happy Easter and enjoy the school holidays.  

CROSS COUNTRY 

Thank you to Mr David Younis for organizing the school Cross Country last Friday and to the Cross Country Committee who 
committed much of their time to organizing the day. You did a fabulous job!  

The staff and sports committee would like to give a big thank you to all the parents and students who helped out 
at the Cross Country last Friday. Whether it was supervising the course, timing our athletes or just lending a 
hand, the day would not have been as successful with out all of our helpers. I would also like to thank Troy and 
ǘƘŜ Ψ{ƻǳƴŘ !ƎŜƴǘǎΩ ǘŜŀƳ ŦƻǊ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎƻǳƴŘ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ aǊǎ /ŀǊǊƻƭΣ aǊǎ YŜƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ 
Mrs Fardell for helping to prepare the course on the day. The day itself was a success with 44  
students making it through to the diocesan Cross Country which will be held on Tuesday 5th of May at Eastern 
Creek. I would also like to give a huge mention to all students who participated in the Cross Country, whether 
they completed the course or not. After speaking with your teachers, we are all extremely proud of our students 
and their efforts at the Cross Country. To have so many students cheer on and support their peers is fantastic. 
Thank you again to everybody involved. Have a safe and enjoyable Easter. 

Mr David Younis 
Sport Coordinator.  

mailto:nextlevelsports@live.com.au

